
 

Newsletter 

28th June 2019 

Dear Parents 

Our children have enjoyed another busy week at school and once again we are so 
grateful to all staff and parents who enable these experiences to take place. 

Mad hair and sock day 

This was an interesting and colourful day and it gave our children an opportunity 
to be creative and use some self expression! The total amount raised was £244; 
this money will go towards International Week and we all had a lot of fun into the 
bargain! 

 

Family Lunch 

Our Year 6 parents were treated to lunch with their children on Wednesday. These events have proved to be 
very popular and once again we are grateful to our admin, catering and midday staff for ensuring their       
success. Thank you everybody! 

 

 

 

 

New Parent Induction  

We welcomed our new Reception parents to school yesterday during our special Induction evening.  This was an 
opportunity to answer any questions and to explain about school procedures and the EYFS curriculum in more 
depth. Thankyou to all involved. 

Deanery Mass 

The Mini Vinnies travelled to St Edmonds in Loughton to attend the annual Mass for schools along with their 
Parish Priests within the Brentwood diocese. The theme was celebrating community; family, friends, schools 
and the church. 



RB 96% 

RL 99% 

1D 97% 

1S 92% 

2C 99% 

2HD 97% 

3G 95% 

3N 98% 

4C 95% 

4E 96% 

5P 94% 

5S 95% 

6CA 96% 

6ND 90% 

Congratulations to 2C, winners of the KS1 Attendance Award this week with  
99.31%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 32,  with 98%            
attendance. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school.   

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards 

Congratulations to the first children to receive the Gospel values 
certificate 

Butterflies:  Evie Underdown  3N: Olivia Mardyla 

Ladybirds: Hayley Ranathunga 4C: Medhaj Bachoo 

1D: Emilia Mardyla   4E: Seren-Bliss Feast 

1S: Kayla Umaru    5P: Kaylah Kuttin 

2C: Lilly Bergamini   5S: Roquiyah Adams 

2HD: Casey Okpanachi   6CA: Lewis Ridler 

3G: Mya Matunge    6N: Samuel Reed-Langley 

 

EYFS and KS1 Mass 

This was a lovely celebration and the first of its kind at our school. We will ensure that this becomes a regular 
celebration from now on. Thank you to all involved. 

Parents Day 

We look forward to welcoming parents from Years 1 – 5 to school on Tuesday 2nd July. Please remember to 
book your appointment online to ensure that you are able to meet with your teacher. 

 

Year 4 to Kentwell 

We love this trip! It provides an opportunity for our children to 
travel back in time for the day and experience life as a Tudor child. 
Thankyou to all   parents for working hard to ensure that the     
children look the part – I look forward to hearing their stories on 
their return to the 21st Century! 

 



Cricket Tournament 

Well done to the children in Year 3 who took part in the Rapid fire cricket tournament.  It was 
a  day of learning and playing competitive matches against teams from schools all over Harlow.  

Tennis Tournament 

Well done to Tudor, James, Niamh and Kelechi who took part in a year 5/6 tennis tournament 
on  Tuesday at Latton Green Tennis Club. 





RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for 30 June, Feast of Saints Peter and Paul - Matthew 16:13-19  

On this Feast of St Peter and St Paul, we give thanks for two pillars of the Church. On their 

shoulders the Good News was carried throughout the world.   

Peter is the rock and he holds the keys to the kingdom – what a symbol of strength! And Paul’s 

zeal was tireless; he poured himself out completely.   

But they didn’t always get it right. Soon after the passage above, Jesus rebukes Peter for get-

ting in the way of his mission, and we know that Peter goes on to deny his Lord three times. Paul, 

before his conversion, ruthlessly persecuted Christians. 

Nonetheless, Jesus still makes Peter a strong foundation for the Church and calls Paul to spread 

his word. None of us is perfect, but with God’s help, we find strength to build up the kingdom. 

Although the legacy of Peter and Paul is a tough act to follow, we can help in our own way to 

build firm foundations for those who come after us.   

What mark do we want to leave on the world?   

What will our legacy be for our sisters and brothers in Christ?   

Our prayers and actions are building blocks for the future that lies ahead. Even after we are 

gone, their impact will continue to be felt. 

St Peter and St Paul, we give thanks for the legacy you gave in response to Christ’s calling. 

Pray for us, that we too may respond to this call and help build a better world where all 

God’s children can flourish.   

 

Amen.  

“On this rock I will build my Church.” 

The Words of Pope Francis 

How many times, in prayer, do we limit ourselves to asking for gifts and listing 
requests, forgetting that the first thing we should do is praise God’s name, 
adore Him, and then go on to acknowledge His living image in our brothers and 
sisters. 



 





Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Lukas Semenka & Cora Laporte 

Merit Certificates: 

Butterflies:   Dylan Cater, for fantastic story planning ideas 

Ladybirds:     Edward Guna, for making great progress with his writing 

1D:  Rafe Norris, for writing fantastic instructions for how to fly a Tardis 

1S:  Amelia Randle, for working hard with her precision monitoring 

2C:     Talulah Gray, for trying very hard in all lessons 

2HD:   Ella Haley, for trying hard to improve her literacy 

3G:  Eva Gautis, for always producing outstanding work in Literacy 

3N:  Evilija Kucinskaite, for writing an excellent self-evaluation 

4C:  Martha Edwards, for amazing Design & Technology skills, making Tudor purses 

4E:  Jonjo Hanifin-Flynn, for a fantastic attitude to learning this week 

5P:  Oliwia Niedzwiecka, for always trying her best in everything she does  

5S:     Molly Cozens, for producing an outstanding History powerpoint and having a great attitude 
  to learning 

6CA:   Manuela Ogbonze, for being an excellent support and friend in class 

6ND:   Aaron Boodoo, for great enthusiasm towards the Year 6 production 

 

 Menu Week 1 

Tuesday 2nd July 

Parents’ Day 

Multisport Club KS1 3.15—4.15 

Choir  

Year 6 Production 6pm 

 

Monday 1st July 

4E Swimming 

Dance 3.15-4.15 

KS1 Cricket & Rounders 3.15-4.15 

 

Wednesday 3rd July 

Year 5 visit to St. Marks 

Athletics Club KS1 3.15-4.15 

Cricket & Rounders Club KS2 3.15—4.15 

Karate 3.15– 4.15 

Year 6 Production 6pm 

 

Thursday 4th July 

Year 2 Library visits 

Choir 

Athletics KS2 3.15—4.15 

 

 

Friday 5th July 

Year 1 Assembly 

Tennis Club KS2 3.15 –4.15 

Karate 3.15 –4.15 

 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew 


